

12th November 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I write to provide an update on measures being undertaken by the Academy to maintain as safe an environment as possible.

Currently there has been a slight rise in positive Covid cases for both staff and students in the Academy. Our risk assessment would suggest we need to act in the following ways to help create a safer environment and possible increase in cases. I would like to advise we are all being vigilant around hand washing and the use of sanitiser before and after each lesson.

Additionally, classroom doors will need to remain open and windows in classrooms also open, this may mean students if they wish can leave their coats on. Also, whilst not mandatory I would like to suggest students and staff wear face coverings in communal areas and classrooms.

Lastly, if your son/daughter has lapsed in self testing using the LFT kits, I would suggest this being completed twice a week and if not already vaccinated, please consider this as an option. The LFT kits can be collected from the main reception at both campuses.

Yours sincerely.

A S Booth

Executive Principal

Executive Principal – Mr A Booth

Minster Campus: Minster Road, Minster-on-Sea, ME12 3JQ Sheerness Campus: Marine Parade, Sheerness, Kent, ME12 2BE

Tel. 01795 873 591

www.oasisacademyisleofsheppey.org